Staff Senate Meeting
January 19, 2012

DSC C

Minutes

Call to Order: 

This 6th meeting of the Staff Senate was called to order at 10:06 am.

Roll Call

The following were present: 

Dan Shelton, Ben Fry, Brian Kennerly, Chelsea Bishop-Ward, Hyginus Ukadike, Aresh Assadi, Amy Muse, Rikki Turner, Chuck Werninger, Sylvester Cartright, Brad Patterson, Nathan Larson, Nick Steele, Stacey Hogue, Alveno Smith, Jamie Finch, Antoinette Luna, Emily Gentry, Harry Murdock

Reading of Minutes

Ben Fry moved to approve the minutes. Brian Kennerly seconded. Motion passed. 

History Lesson from Brad:

All Mayans are dead. 

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer was absent at the time. There is a balance of $775.63.

Governance Proposal Discussion and Vote

Due to lack of quorum, discussion and vote tabled to February meeting. 

Officer Discussion

Tracy has resigned as Secretary. Brad will send out a call for nominations via email. We will vote in the February meeting. 

Committee Updates

Staff Awards: No changes since last meeting. We still need a speaker. Office of Communications is working on the flier. Rikki will send out Achievement Award call for nominations mid-February. 
Fundraising: Antoinette passed out a handout with a variety of fundraising ideas with a proposed schedule for the entire year. Chuck reported that we recieved a $431.65 deposit from the Kroger cards. 
Red Cross: Brad requested that the emails to the campus say “Staff Senate Red Cross Blood Drive”. Brad also brought up the bone marrow drive in February for Rhonda Harris’ daughter who has leukemia and needs a match for a donor. 
Communications: The facebook page has photos. The website still needs updates. Antionette will make the newsletter this week. 
Public Outreach Committee: 

Antoinette provided a handout about ideas the public outreach committee had and some concerns. We need more visibility on campus. Possible solutions: flyers, flash  mob, newsletter, The Forum, logo contest. 

Governance: 

We will vote on the governance change at next meeting. 

Issues and Concerns:

There hasn’t been a meeting. The Forum will do a follow up article on the bicycle racks with pictures. They are working with development for on going funds. The survey for BOSS about graduate discounts is ready, but waiting on approval. Shawn is working on the proposal. 

Nomination: 

Antoinette said it was good to go. She will collect nominations for the presidential election in April. All Staff Senate nominations will happen before May 24. 

Professional Development: 

The schedule is on the website. They are starting to work on the fall line up. A bank will come in for 3 days on a topic of our choice. Chuck and Rikki working on the CORE Financial Wellness program. 

Adjourn

Assadi motioned to adjourn. Chuck seconded. Adjourned at 11:10 am. 

